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June 6, 2024 
I-195 Redevelopment District  

ADDENDUM NO. 001 

 
Request for Proposals 

For 
Grounds Maintenance Services 

 
 

The I-195 Redevelopment District (the “District”) is requesting proposals from firms 
qualified to support the District’s requirement to deliver property maintenance on and 
adjacent to property it owns within the City of Providence, including seven acres of park. 
 
The following questions were conveyed at the Site Visit on June 3, 2024 at 1:00 PM. 
 
 
Question #1:  Is someone required to be onsite every day? 

Answer #1:   There is no requirement for someone to be onsite every day, however 
during peak park season the scope of work may require it.  
 

Question #2:  Is there storage or a staging area available onsite? 

Answer #2:   There is currently no storage or staging area available onsite. 
 

Question #3:  How early can work begin in the park? 

Answer #3:   Work can begin as early as preferred in the park so long as it complies with 
the City of Providence’s noise ordinance. 
 

Question #4:  Which areas of the park are irrigated? 

Answer #4:  Only the west side of the park is irrigated. There is no irrigation on the east 
side. 
 

Question #5: What type of irrigation system is in use? Are schematics available? 
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Answer #5:    The specifications from the park construction documents and an existing 
conditions plan showing location of irrigation system are provided in Attachment A. 
 

Question #6:  Is there ability to control the current irrigation system remotely? 

Answer #6: Not currently. The ability to control remotely is anticipated to be put in place 
following the completion of the pavilion project when there is upgraded WIFI in the park. 
 

Question #7: How will the transition to organic lawn care work? Does the consultant 
create a work plan that the contractor implements? 

Answer #7: Yes. The organic lawn care consultant will develop a plan to be executed by 
the landscaping team that will include training for the contractor.  
 

Question #8: Are there any pain points or maintenance areas the District would like 
to be improved upon? 

Answer #8: No. 
 

The following questions were submitted by email before June 4, 2024 at 4:30 PM. 
 

Question #9: Regarding the fertilization applications, you mentioned that you are 
contracting with Osbourne Organics.  How should we price the Fertilization program 
not knowing the specifications of the products that will be used? 

Answer #9: The park will continue to use traditional fertilization methods until the 
transition begins under Osborne Organics (the organic landscape consultant). Prices 
should reflect a traditional fertilization program for the purposes of this RFP. 
 

Question #10: Additionally, regarding the liquid applications, which are they, and 
how should we price them? 
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Answer #10: Liquid applications should be priced based on the labor required per 100 
gallons/acre only.  

Question #11: Are there any set frequencies when pricing “per event” items? 

Answer #11: Set frequencies can be found in “Frequency” column on the table in the RFP.  
 

Question #12: Can you define where the “meadow” is on the map? 

Answer #12: See Attachment B.  Areas outlined in red are meadow areas. 
 

 
***End of Addendum *** 
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ATTACHMENT A 
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ATTACHMENT B 
 

 


